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To:	The Maine Continuum of Care (MCoC)

From:	Homeless Initiatives Department

Date:	8/15/2019

Subject:	2020 Recommended Changes to the Homeless Solutions Rule 

	

Background

In October of 2015, The Homeless Solutions Rule replaced the Homeless Programs Rule. The replacement rule sought to transform the homeless system to effectively prevent and end homelessness by aligning resources with new state and federal requirements and priorities. These new federal priorities included a rapid rehousing approach and system performance measures to ultimately end and prevent homelessness.

In July of 2017, definitions within the Homeless Solutions Rule were reviewed and replaced to ensure an equitable distribution of funds to Grantees. 

In January of 2019, MaineHousing began another planned review of the rule, to ensure the Emergency Shelter and Housing Assistance Program (ESAHP) program was operating as effectively as possible. MaineHousing solicited feedback from the Maine Shelter Network, the Statewide Homeless Council (SHC), and the Maine Continuum of Care (MCoC) inviting all participating ESHAP providers to send representatives forming the “ESHAP Working Group”.  Eleven of our current twenty-four ESHAP Grantees responded participating in five meetings from March through July of 2019.

It was evident at these meetings that the ESHAP Shelters in attendance were hopeful that their efforts would lead to a stronger shelter network statewide and not only in their specific regions.


Homeless Solutions Rule Proposed Changes

· Continue to focus on paying for performance.
· Continue focusing on Housing Navigators and Housing stability for those exiting shelter. 
· Ensure shelter bed utilization meets contractual expectations through monitoring and technical assistance.  Noted in the Homeless Rule as 3.F: have admittance and stay policies that are appropriate for the population served and do not create unnecessary barriers to guests staying.
· Review and update language in the Homeless Solutions Rule where appropriate. Changes proposed include:
· Change “Business Associate Agreement” to “Agency Participation Agreement”.
· Change “Homeless” to “Persons Experiencing Homelessness”.
· Ensure gender language is appropriate, 3.M “ Provide separate accommodations for male and female consumers consistent with their gender identity;”
· Change program compliance monitoring from “annually” to “at least every two years”. 
 
Operations Share

Current methodology:
· 40% of total ESHAP funding comprises this share
· Payments based on individual shelter bed capacity (number of shelter beds) divided by total ESHAP shelter bed capacity (number of shelter beds) for all shelters regardless of shelter type.

Proposed changes:
· Increase from 40% of total ESHAP funding to 45%.
· Include a weighted bonus for shelters, defined as Low Barrier.  
· Low Barrier shelters are defined by the Rule and must demonstrate the following in their shelter policies and procedures. 

· The shelter will not have evidence of requiring any criminal background check prior to shelter entry.
· The shelter will not require any credit check or income verification to enter shelter.
· The shelter policy will have evidence that clients are not required to participate in any program related requirements to remain at the shelter.  Shelter policies may include language requiring safe behavior for immediate safety of self, staff, place, and/or others.
· The shelter will provide evidence that they are not requiring sobriety beyond issues of immediate safety to self, staff, place, or others.
· The shelter will not require evidence of identification.

Stabilization Share

Current methodology:
· 40% of total ESHAP funding comprises this share.
· Payments are based on the number of clients assessed and stabilized (defined as receiving a VI-SPDAT assessment & having a current Housing Stability Plan) divided by the total number of clients at all ESHAP shelters that were assessed and stabilized.
· In order to  be eligible for this funding the shelter must also demonstrate they have met the following benchmarks: 
· 75 – 100%  of clients with a stay >14 days assessed (VI SPDAT) 
· 75 – 100%  of those with the VI SPDAT and a score >3 on the VI SPDAT has a Housing Stability Plan (HSP)
· 90 – 100% with a  HSP has a 30 day check in 

Proposed changes:
· Increase from 40% of total ESHAP funding to 45%.
· Standardize best practices when assessing people experiencing homelessness by only including assessments as valid when stayers have demonstrated 14 days of homelessness.  When intervening with stayers too early in their experience of homelessness best practices strongly indicate that it can impede their ability to self-resolve a homeless episode.
· Simplify the inclusion of “Services Only’ clients.
· Eliminate repetitive eligibility criteria of the benchmarks. 

Performance Share

Current methodology: 
· 20% of total ESHAP funding comprises this share.
· Shelters paid based on achieving specific benchmarks.
· 10% based on successfully exiting households to permanent housing.  Benchmark is based on the type of shelter the client is being exited from.
· 10% is based on the percentage of clients returning to shelter within six months that were exited to permanent housing.  This benchmark is also dependent on shelter type.

Proposed changes: 
· Decrease from 20% to 10% of total ESHAP funding.
· The benchmarks used previously can inadvertently penalize shelters for factors outside of their control. For example when working with clients at a Low Barrier shelter best practices in relation to housing first and rapid rehousing have shown that you may need to re-house someone multiple times prior to that person demonstrating an ability to remain securely housed.  Alternatively, for victims of domestic violence or youth in the process of reunification it may be safer to return to shelter if their housing again becomes unsafe.
· Limit to one measure not two.
· The performance measure will give a bonus to shelters that demonstrate a less than 15% return of shelter stayers exited to Permanent Housing.
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